The Plight of Veteran Novices and a New Opportunity
Is it me or are there more veteran novices around now struggling to win against young whipper-snappers?

I have coached male beginners and novices for 20 years or more and it is noticeable that recently a higher proportion of those wanting to learn to row are veteran before they start. I have never turned away anyone because of their age but there is no doubt that if you don’t start rowing until you are 40 (or more) then racing against teenagers or students is pretty tough. The alternative of racing veteran is even worse because there will be guys who have been rowing all their lives and probably got to elite before moving onto veterans.

There may be a variety of reasons for this trend – a sudden realisation amongst 40somethings that they are overweight combined with a greater awareness of the importance of exercising, the progressive sidelining of team sports in schools resulting in fewer sporty 20 year olds – but whatever the reason it seems to be a definite trend.
I have noticed mature novices turning out for other clubs as well and believe that it should be feasible to start to run viable events for veteran novices. Inspired by the gift to Peterborough City Rowing Club of The Rod Glover Memorial Trophy a range of events for veteran novices will, for the first time, be offered on 10th June at the Peterborough Sprint Regatta. The aim is to cater for those who started late in life but who are nonetheless of a competitive nature.

Rod Glover started rowing at Peterborough in the early 1980’s at the age of 39 and won his first regatta at 40. He went on to win at senior 3 and did not let age hold him back until his knees eventually told him it was time to stop. Regrettably Rod succumbed to lung cancer last Summer but his widow, Sal, has been keen to ensure that his name was kept alive in the world of rowing and has donated a fine silver cup. Rod was a great example of someone who did not consider age to be a barrier and it was felt very appropriate to dedicate this new trophy to veteran novice fours.
So here is an opportunity for those around the country who started later in life and want to race on a more level playing field, so to speak. Look out for the Peterborough Regatta poster.
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